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To:  All Parents 
 

From: John Bertollo 
Chief Executive Officer 
 

Re:  Coronavirus Information 
 
Date:  March 13, 2020 
 
 
The Boys & Girls Club of Hawthorne has always placed the safety and welfare of 
the children we serve above all else.  The Coronavirus has brought many 
challenges to our day to day living as we deal with this pandemic. 
 
With that in mind and based on the precautions recommended by the Center of 
Disease Control, Department of Health along with other medical professionals we 
will be closing and suspending all programs at the Boys & Girls Club for the next 
two weeks.  We believe by closing our Club this will insure the “Social Distancing” 
of our children to reduce the potential of exposure to the Coronavirus.  The 
Hawthorne Public Schools have also announced that they will be closed for the 
next two weeks. 
 
I understand that this may cause a hardship for some families; unfortunately, we 
have to be guided by what is best for the youth we serve!  We will also in the next 
few days finalize our plans for adjusting your monthly tuition and will advise you of 
your adjustments when they are finalized. 
 
We will continue to provide updates to you through our “Call-Em-All” phone 
calls/texts, Facebook and voice mail systems.  Our staff will be working at the 
Club between 9am-3pm for the next two weeks so feel free to contact us with any 
questions you may have. 
 
Thank you for your understanding!    


